No, we are unaware of any PERA policies that might be described like this.
PERA benefits are set in law and determined by the General Assembly.

10) Unlike public employee pension plans in many states, Colorado taxpayers are
not supposed to be liable for any shortfalls. In other words, there is no
government safety net to back up the static defined benefit plan if significant
value is lost. However, some legal opinions indicate taxpayers are ultimately
responsible. Does PERA agree that taxpayers are not legally liable for PERA
shortfalls?

PERA is unaware of any Colorado case that has adjudicated this issue and is
not familiar with the legal opinions referred to in the question. The formal
Attorney General dated November 14, 2004 seems to suggest that employers
have a contractual obligation to provide the promised benefits. This opinion
is attached.

11) Does PERA use stochastic modeling to forecast statistical probability ranges
(confidence intervals) for future value of investments?

Yes.

12) Have parametric sensitivity analyses been performed on key planning
assumptions?

Yes.

13) PERA seems to assume a relatively stable long-term investment market with
cyclic fluctuations. If that assumption turns out to be incorrect, what is
PERA’s fiscal projection in the event of a protracted, multi-year, and
possibly global recession?

PERA, like all retirement plans both defined contribution and defined benefit
rely upon investment returns to service future income needs. Projection of
future events is inherently a subjective exercise and without concrete
assumptions we are unable to address this question.

14) Following the precipitous drop in assets in 2008, how does PERA plan to
return to full or sound funding, and will that plan require restructuring?

As stated to the Joint Finance Committee and the Joint Budget Committee,
PERA is awaiting the final financial results for 2008 and the results of the
studies based off of the 2008 financial results to prepare a comprehensive
recommendation for the General Assembly to consider during the 2010




legislative session. In all likelihood, “restructuring” of some nature will be
warranted.

15) Other states have studied alternatives to reform their state pension systems.
Some options include changing from a defined benefit plan to a defined
contribution or 401K plan, increasing retirement ages, increasing member
contributions, changing benefit formulae, and/or freezing cost-of-living
increases. Some of these potential actions would require legislative action.
Has there been an objective study of such issues for application in Colorado?
Would PERA oppose such a study at this time?

Such a study has not been completed yet. As noted above the PERA Board
has commissioned a comprehensive study of the components of the PERA
benefit structure. In 2001 the General Assembly had the State Auditor’s Office
commission an independent and comprehensive study of defined

contribution plans and defined benefit plans along with the effectiveness of
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